

Crick Primary School Newsletter



28th April 2017

I wonder how many times you can listen to Country Dancing songs before you go slightly mad?! The children and staff are working really hard on their dances so that they are ready for May Day. Congratulations to our Queen & Herald for this year and well done to all of our Year 6's who stood up and presented for the school vote; they really have grown into confident young people.

I hope that you have a fantastic Bank Holiday weekend and we'll see you on Tuesday.



Dates for the Diary

Friday 5th May- Simon Ashton in for E-Safety sessions in school

Friday 5th May- Mufti Day in return for Chocolate donation

Monday 8th May-Thursday 11th May- KS2 SAT's week

Friday 12th May- Mufti Day in return for a bottle donation

Saturday 13th May- School May Day celebrations from 12pm

Tuesday 16th May- Classes Saturn & Mercury to Blenheim Palace

Monday 22nd May- Venus, Mars & Jupiter class trip

Wednesday 24th May- Neptune Class Assembly @ 3pm

Friday 26th May- Mars Class Assembly @3pm

Wednesday 7th June- School Photographer to take Class Photographs

Monday 12th June- Friday 16th June- Y5 & 6 Residential to Kingswood

Monday 3rd July & Tuesday 4th July- Guilsborough Transition Days

Tuesday 11th July & Thursday 13th July- KS2 performance

Wednesday 12th July- Sports Day

Friday 14th July- Venus Class Assembly

E-Safety

Unfortunately Simon Ashton was unwell and so wasn't able to come into school as arranged last week. However, we did manage to re-arrange and he will now be in school on Friday 5th May to hold some workshops with the children about how they can stay safer on the internet.

May Day

Our May Day celebrations are planned this year for Saturday 13th May. Our May Queen is Amy Hardbattle and our Herald is Oscar Davies this year and I am sure that they will do a fantastic job in leading our procession.

www.crick.northants.sch.uk



Mufti Days

The children are invited to come to school in their home clothes on the next two Fridays in return for a donation towards our May Day celebrations.

On Friday 5th May we are asking for a donation of chocolate and on Friday 12th May a donation of a bottle.

Thank you for your support with this.

Sport at Crick

Our KS2 cross-country squad took part in the Daventry Schools Cross Country competition at Daventry Sports Park this week in a range of weather conditions from bright sunshine to driving hail! The children raced in their year groups running distances of 900m, 1400m, 1600m and 1850m, much further than many of them had run before with everyone pushing hard to the finish line. When they weren't racing they were cheering their school friends on, showing great sportsmanship and respect. We had some super individual results; Shannon 5th, Izzy 9th, Harry P 10th, Penelope 11th, Matilda 14th, with the stand performance coming from Lewis who won the Year 4 boys race. All of the results can be found on our school website. The children all gave 100% effort, which resulted in us improving massively on last year's result, and finishing in a brilliant 4th place overall. Well done everyone!



FOCS

Thank you to all of you who attended the recently held Indulgence evening run by FOCS. It was a really enjoyable evening with some fantastic treatments and prizes on offer. I would like to say a massive thank you to all of the FOCS committee who worked extremely hard to put on this event to raise money for all our children.

School Photographs

The school photographer is coming into school on Wednesday 7^{th} June to take Class photos.

Staffing

I am pleased to share with you the news that Mrs Lane is expecting a new addition to her family. I am sure that you will join me in congratulating her.

As you know, Mrs Haig is expecting her first child and will sadly be leaving us in the next couple of weeks to start her family. We wish her every happiness.

Mrs Staniforth is returning from her maternity leave in the next few weeks. You might have seen her around the school as she eases her way back! Mrs Staniforth will be teaching in Mars & Neptune classes until the

end of the academic year. We hope that you will join us in welcoming her back.

Birthday Bellringers

Edith, Joel, William P-W, Harry, Riley, Zac, Charles, Ernest, Jack, Maisie, Lewis, Naomi, Oliver, Damien, Coby, Hayden, Isabelle & Ebony.

Happy Birthday!